

Argyle Street, Herne Hill 6056 Ph. 9296 4911

Website: www.hernehillps.com

# HERNE HILL PRIMARY SCHOOL

## WSLET

Term 2, Week 8 - 18th June 2019

#### FROM THE PRINCIPAL

Dear Parents,

We have been so excited by the arrival of our new Library furniture. A big thank you to the P&C for donating \$10 000 towards the new furniture. We could not have done it without you and the support of our school community.



I was impressed to hear that the Interschool teams used our school value "resilience" whilst playing Woodbridge Primary School on Friday, 7<sup>th</sup> June. Woodbridge is a considerably larger school than us and teachers and coaches reported back to me that the student participation and sportsmanship was first class. Well done, Herne Hill Primary School.

Our Interschool netballers



Thank you to all those who responded to our Uniform Polo Shirt Survey. Parents, students and teachers have now all had an opportunity to provide feedback that will guide the Uniform Committee's decisions going forward. We will keep the school community updated with developments as they happen.

On Wednesday, the Year 1 & 2 students conducted their first assembly for the year. The school was temporarily invaded by Dinosaurs. It was great to hear all of the wonderful facts about dinosaurs and the Dinosaur Stomp put a smile on everyone's face! Well done Mrs Bastian. Miss Farmer and all the students for the wonderful assembly item.





Year 1 & 2 Assembly item was a hit with everyone

#### Indonesian Assembly

Our next assembly will be held on Wednesday 26th June commencing at 2.30pm.

AMANDA KELLEY PRINCIPAL

Amanda.Kelley@education.wa.edu.au

#### VISION STATEMENT

We aim to be an inclusive, innovative, effective school striving for students to reach their full potential. We work together as a school community towards common goals, ensuring students are provided with a safe and supported environment.

#### FROM THE DEPUTY PRINCIPAL

#### Shekera Beats Incursion

The school was very fortunate to have Shekera Beats visit the school on the 11<sup>th</sup> June. The African drummer from Ghana, entertained the students with his skills on a variety of drums. He had the students dancing and clapping to many African rhythms. It was great to see a number of students get up on the stage to join in and play the drums with him.



#### Jump Rope for Heart

This week, we are actively involved in skipping to see how many skips we can complete in one minute. We've made a great start. On Thursday, we will be endeavouring to have students at the school skipping for the entire day. We hope to video this using time lapse photography. If you are walking past on Thursday, give the students some encouragement and support or even join in with them!

Remember to register on-line and support this worthy charity.

#### Interschool

Next week, Wednesday 26<sup>th</sup> June, a number of students from Years 3-6 will be representing the school at the Interschool Cross Country to be held at Guildford Primary School. We wish them well.

We will also be hosting Woodbridge Primary School in Football, Netball and Soccer on Friday 28<sup>th</sup> June from 1:30pm. If you're free, please come along and support our teams.

#### JOHN HINDE DEPUTY PRINCIPAL

IMPORTANT DATES		
Wed. 19th June	- Lego Club (8am-8.30am) - Kindy Day	
Thur. 20th June	- School Banking (8.30am) - Running Club (8.20am-8.40am) - Jump Rope Skip Off	
Fri. 21st June	- Kindy Day	
Tue. 25th June	<ul><li>Kindy Day</li><li>School Photos</li><li>NO SKIPPING CLUB</li></ul>	
Monday to Friday	Breakfast Club (8am-8.30am)	

### FROM THE CLASSROOMS

#### Merit Certificates

Congratulations to the following students who received a certificate at our assembly last Wednesday:

Pre-Primary: Jacob & Leila Year 1: Hudson & Georgia Tiffany & Lacey Year 2: Briahna & Samuel Year 3: Year 4/5: Madison & Kai Year 5/6: Aleisha & Bodyn Music Award: Savy & Sophia Tahlia M. & Dylan Science Award: Running Club: Zac. Brodie & Harlow



AUSSIES OF THE MONTH - Loke & Amelia





Congratulations to our Accelerator Reader half million, 1 million and 2 million Club recipients.



#### 2020 Kindergarten & Pre-Primary Applications

We are currently taking applications for 2020 Kindy and Pre-Primary. Forms are available from the school office. Applications close on FRIDAY 26TH JULY 2019 (Week 1 of Term 3). Please refer to the dates below if you are unsure of when your child will be eligible to apply.

BIRTH YEAR	KINDERGARTEN	PRE-PRIMARY
1/7/14 to 30/6/15	2019	2020
1/7/15 to 30/6/16	2020	2021
1/7/16 to 30/6/17	2021	2022

NB: Local Area intake rules apply.

#### Book Fair 2019

A huge thank you to everyone who attended the Book Fair this year. It was great to see so many books being purchased.

We sold \$2,518 worth of books, which allowed the school to select \$755 worth of books for the Library.

THANK YOU to Mrs Sharp, Mrs Lehman & Ms Hamilton for their assistance in setting up and running the fair.

#### **BOOK FAIR COMPETITION WINNERS**

Kindy: Olivia Pre-Primary: April Year 1: Harley Year 2: Charlotte Year 3: Scarlett Year 4: Ebony Year 5: Tahlia L. Year 6: Emiliya

#### C. EDWARDS BOOK FAIR COORDINATOR

#### **School Photos**

Our school photos will be taken next Tuesday 25th June. Please ensure your child arrives to school on time and is in full school uniform. Money and orders are due to the office TOMORROW (19th June 2019).

P&C NEWS

Our next P&C meeting will be held tonight @ 6.00pm (Staff Room). Anyone who is interested in supporting the P&C is encouraged to attend. Minutes of previous P&C meetings are available on:

P&C Facebook page;
Herne Hill Primary School Website;
School front office.

For more updates and information, please join our P&C Facebook page.

RACHAEL BUTCHER ☆ P&C PRESIDENT hernehillpspandc@gmail.com





#### **Daffodil Day 5 cent Challenge**

School Captains and Vice Captains are raising funds for Daffodil Day. Each class has a collection tub that is placed in classes until the last day of this term.

There will be a prize for the highest raising class. So gather up your 5 cent coins and help us to help others.

OUR LIBRARY IS OPEN			
Mon. 8.00am-8.30am BOOK EXCHANGE	Mon. 1.00pm-1.25pm READING & BOOK EXCHANGE		
Wed. 8.00am-8.40am LEGO CLUB			
Thurs. 8.00am-8.30am BOOK EXCHANGE	Thur. 1.00pm-1.25pm READING & BOOK EXCHANGE		



### Parent, Student, Teacher Meetings Friday, 26th July 2019

Dear Parents.

Parents and caregivers have an opportunity to meet with teachers to discuss and set goals for Semester 2. These interviews will be held on Friday, 26<sup>th</sup> July 2019 (this is a School Development Day – students do not attend school on this day). Teachers will be available from 12noon – 6pm.

Students from P-6 are encouraged to be part of the meetings. Meeting times are strictly 15 minutes and spaces are limited. If you require more time with a particular teacher, please arrange a separate meeting by telephoning the school on 9296 4911. Booking information below. If you are unable to access this online, please see Admin who can arrange a time for you.

Go to www.schoolinterviews.com.au



enter the code hgc57



Enter your details



Select the teachers you wish to see



Select the appointment times that suit your family best



When you click FINISH your selected bookings will be emailed to you immediately. If you not receive your email, please check your junk-mail, or enter the event code again and check your email address spelling. Update your details if email address is incorrect.

DO NOT DELETE the email you receive. Keep it somewhere safe. You may need to refer back to it at a later date.

REMEMBER TO ADD YOUR APPOINTMENTS TO YOUR CALENDAR - reminders will not be sent home.

Bookings must be finalised by Thursday, 25th July 3pm.

If you need to view, cancel, change or print your bookings:

- Click on the link in the confirmation email you received after you made your bookings
- OR return to <u>www.schoolinterviews.com.au</u> and enter the code and the email address you used when making your bookings.